Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,
	I know that the news regarding the restrictions has been frustrating, but it looks like we will be able to manage through these next four weeks without much of a problem.  I will be sending a separate email here soon about procedures for these next four weekends to both follow the rules and to stay safe.  
	I still have plenty of room for the Thanksgiving Day Mass at 9:00am.  This will be an English Mass in the modern rite.  If you are interested in coming, let me know and I’ll add you to the list.  
	We are so happy to welcome the people who have been finding our parish over the last weeks and months.  If you would like to register for the parish, let me know and I’ll get you a form.  We are glad that you are here!
	At this time of year, we begin our annual clothing drive.  As you can tell, the temperatures are dropping, and people are in need of warm clothes.  Since the veterans’ organization we have worked with in the past is not accepting items this year, we will be donating clothes to the Portland Rescue Mission.  Please only donate clothing items that are new or like new.  These items can be left in the vestibule and will be taken to the location each week.  May God bless you for your kindness towards those most in need!
	Catechism classes for those preparing for First Holy Communion will begin soon.  If you have not been contacted regarding the dates and times, please let me know and I’ll get your information to our catechist.  
	The Greninger Family will be making Advent/Christmas wreaths this year as part of a fundraiser for the First Tech Challenge Robotics team.  Three of their children along with three other families will be building robots out of different metals and then programing them to accomplish different tasks in a competition.  If you are interested in ordering a wreath, please see the order form that will be left in the vestibule.
	Last weekend in my homily I preached about the Sermon on the Mount.  These teachings of Our Lord, which can be found in Matthew’s Gospel, chapters five through seven, encompass the core of our Lord’s teachings to us about how we ought to live as Catholics.  I recommended to all who were present (and now to all who read this) to read and pray over these sublime teachings of Our Lord as we prepare for the Advent season and the new Church year.  Hear our Lord speaking to your heart, and may He free you from all anxiety and fill you with His peace!

Yours in Christ,
Fr. Clifton

